Year 5/6 Autumn 1 Term Newsletter

[image: image1.png]



Dear Parents,
I hope that you have all had a fabulous summer and made the most of the wonderful weather that we had. It has been so nice hearing from the children all the wonderful things that have been doing. We have been spending a little time settling in and getting used to new routines and new places but we are now in the full swing it and working hard. Over the half term we have some exciting things planned and we are looking forward to starting off the new school year with a BANG! 

Curriculum
This term our topic is “Sea, Sails and Scurvy” which is a history based topic. We will be studying the key influential leaders of the Tudor and Elizabethan era and examining the trials and tribulations to living in that time in history. 

In English we will be diving into the dark side of fairy tales by looking and twisted versions. Our English work will be based around the book ‘Hansel and Gretel’ by Neil Garman to produce work such as Dual Narratives and persuasive letters.

To support our English novel we will also be reading ‘Once Upon a Dream’ by Liz Braswell at the end of the school day. 

In Science our topic is ‘Earth and Space.’ We will be researching the solar system and develop a deeper understanding of the planets.  We will be looking at famous astronomers as well as investigating the first moon landing which is celebrating its 50th year. 
Times Tables 

It is important that children know their times tables at speed. They should be able to count up and back in tables 2 – 12. Every child has “Times Table Rockstars” account to help them consolidate the areas that we are covering in school. This will also help them with their mental arithmetic. If your child does not have access to a computer or the internet at home or has lost their login/password please pop a note in the communication book.

Reading
Your child will need their reading diary in school every day. Please ensure that you record any reading that they do at home in their book. In school we shall ensure that they read for 20 minutes each day and we are also asking for parents to do the same. Reading is key to children’s progress across the curriculum so anything you can do to help will have a great impact. These reading diaries will be used as a communication book between me and you; these books will be checked daily.
P.E 

This term we will have P.E on a Wednesday and Friday. We will endeavour to go outside on the playground or preferably the field to do P.E as much as possible so please make sure that your child has suitable kit on these days. P.E kits are a white t-shirt with black or blue shorts, tracksuit bottoms and jumpers can be worn as the weather gets colder.  Children may not wear any jewellery for P.E and if they have long hair please make sure it is tied back.  During 30 Active Minutes children may wear whatever they want as we will be on the field most days; this will result in the children getting slightly muddy. The childrens’ 30 active kits and P.E kits are to come into school on a Monday morning and stay in school all week until they need to go home on a Friday, this is to ensure everyone has kit to wear every day. Year 6 will be swimming for the next 10 weeks so please make sure they have swimming costumes and pyjamas in school every Wednesday. 
General

Please keep an eye on the class page of the school website for up-to-date information. I will also add any class letters I write onto there in case they get lost on the way home.  Please also make sure that your child has a water bottle to bring into school each day.  

If you have any concerns or questions about your child’s learning please book an appointment to speak to me through the school office. Thank you in anticipation for all of your support.
Kind Regards 
Miss Slater

